
Dear Faculty and Staff,  
 
As we approach the anniversary of the shift in operations caused by COVID-19, I want to thank you for 
everything you have done in the last year as we persevered through a health pandemic, hurricanes, an 
ice storm, and all of the obstacles associated with disruptions beyond our control.  I deeply appreciate 
your resilience in continuing our mission of educating students and changing lives.  
 
It is with a spirit of optimism that we are now planning for a more normal fall semester with increased 
face-to-face classes, expanded student activities and other events.  However, we will continue to 
embrace the health and safety of the campus and community as its highest priority. 
 
We are looking forward to welcoming students back to campus in the fall and are modeling class 
schedules and other activities after our Fall 2019 academic and campus event programming. There is 
reason for us to look forward to a traditional fall semester based on the dramatically increased access to 
vaccines, the directive by the governor to allow increased attendance at public events on our campuses 
and other factors. 
 
The wellbeing of students, faculty, staff, and the community will continue to be paramount in the fall as 
it has been throughout the pandemic.  We will continue to follow safety guidelines and protocols and 
will have contingency plans to change operations and activities if it becomes necessary. 
 
Northwestern’s schedule of Fall 2021 classes was released to student’s March 1 with courses listed as 
face-to-face or virtual for online students with fewer Hy-flex, or hybrid, flexible classes that have been in 
place for Fall 2020 and Spring 2021.   
 
Projections indicate that the COVID-19 crisis will diminish as vaccines and other preventative measures 
increase.  That will allow the university to resume more normal operations that include in-person classes 
and participation in more group events and activities that were curtailed over the past year.    
 
Northwestern will remain transparent about planning and operations and will communicate with the 
university community and stakeholders if changes are required as we move toward more normal 
schedules and activities. 
 
Your work and efforts have been incomparable in the last 12 months.  Again, I thank you for all you do 
for the students of NSU.   
 
Fork ‘em Demons, 
 
Chris 
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